






5 October, 2001

Eileen O. Gerspach

88 Stuyvesant

Larchmont, New York

Dear Eileen,

        I just received what will possibly be the last statement from Old Kent, the executors of the probated portion of Dad's estate.  It appears that you received a distribution that exceeded that of the other four survivors by the amount of $0.01.  I am hoping that you will, at your earliest convenience, make available the extra penny for joint ownership on a rotating basis. 

      If I may suggest, you could send it first to Camille.  Since, according to the statement, you have been in possession of the penny since September 10, 2001, she would be entitled to hold on to it for about a month before she passes it along to me SKIPPING YOU FOR THIS ROUND.  Around the 10th of December I will make a point of handing the penny over to Kevin who will enjoy its enrichment until the second week of January, 2002.  By February 10th, 2002, when Stephen will be expected to hand the disputed coin to Camille, we should have in place a mutually agreeable plan for the long-term co-ownership of the extra penny. 

        I have every reason to believe we will be able to share the penny harmoniously.  I trust I speak for all involved that your prompt attention to this matter will bode well for future dealings on this matter.

Sincerely,

Michael F. O'Reilly

(your brother)

